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MEMORANDUM FOR ALL US ARMY IMCOM PERSONNEL 

DEC 1 0 2018 

SUBJECT: Command Policy #23 - Sexual Harassment/Assault Response and Prevention 
(SHARP) 

1. References:

a. DoDI 6495.02, Sexual Assault Prevention and Response (SAPR) Program
Procedures, March 28, 2013, Encl 5 [Incorporating Change 3, May 24 2017]. 

b. AR 600-20, Army Command Policy, Chapter 8, 6 November 2014.

c. Sections, 581-58, National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2012.

2. Sexual harassment and sexual assault are unacceptable and contradict the values of the
Army and our organization. I am fully committed to the IMCOM SHARP Program, and
ensuring a safe living and working environment for our entire IMCOM team (Soldiers, Civilian
employees, and Family members). Ultimately, we must ensure our IMCOM team
understands we will not tolerate, condone, or ignore incidents of sexual harassment or
sexual assault or associated retaliatory behaviors. Sexual harassment and sexual assault
destroy teamwork and negatively affect combat readiness and are punishable under UCMJ
and federal and civilian laws. We must treat everyone with dignity and respect; consider all
allegations of inappropriate behavior with the utmost seriousness, protect the privacy of
victims, motivate bystanders to intervene, and hold offenders accountable. Sexual assault,
sexual harassment, and retaliation for reporting such incidents is unacceptable and will not
be allowed.

3. Preventing sexual harassment and sexual assault is everyone's responsibility. An
employee who believes he or she has been subjected to sexual harassment or sexual
assault should report incidents to the appropriate management official and Sexual
Harassment/Assault Response and Prevention (SHARP) office. We expect leaders to
swiftly address allegations of sexual harassment, sexual assault and retaliation.

4. A civilian employee who has been sexually assaulted should report the abuser to law
enforcement, the Equal Employment Opportunity office if there is a connection to the
workplace, or ask the SHARP office for a referral to civilian resource. Children under the
age of 18 should report to the Family Advocacy Program and they do not have restricted
reporting options. A Soldier and active duty eligible Family Members over the age of 18
who have been sexually assaulted have two distinct reporting options:
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